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August 28, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

On July 27, 2009, the King County Council adopted Ordinance 16608 making a supplemental appropriation of $1,186,710 to the public health fund; and amending the 2009 Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 16312, Section 92, as amended.  The July ordinance included the following proviso:
P6 PROVIDED FURTHER THAT:

The council recognizes that the H1N1 influenza pandemic continues to evolve and may have a heightened, but as yet unknowable, impact on King County during the 2009-2010 winter influenza season.  It is the intent of the council that the Seattle-King County department of public health continue to prepare for and respond to the H1N1 influenza pandemic.  By August 17, 2009, the executive shall transmit to the council a written update outlining the known essential costs associated with preparedness for an H1N1 influenza outbreak during the 2009-2010 winter influenza season.  The update shall also detail the department's capacity to fund these costs within the existing resources of the public health fund that either may be appropriated for known essential costs or placed in reserve to be appropriated for future essential costs as the disease evolves and those costs become known.  The report shall also include information related to potential federal funding for H1N1 preparation and response.

The update must be filed in the form of 12 copies with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and will forward copies to each councilmember and to the lead staff for the budget and fiscal management committee, or its successor.
The attached proviso submittal responds to the County Council’s request that the Executive transmit a written update to the council by August 17, 2009 that would detail:

1. Known essential costs related to the preparation for an H1N1 outbreak in King County during the winter influenza season;

2. Funds currently available within the Public Health fund that may be appropriated or placed in reserve for H1N1 preparation and response; and
3. Information on federal funding that may become available for local H1N1 preparation and response.

With the adoption of Ordinance 16608, the Department of Public Health will work with council staff on a briefing for the council’s Budget & Fiscal Management Committee at the beginning of September that will provide the Committee with a broader picture of the resource needs, availability, and timing for H1N1 preparation and response.

Thank you for your consideration of the proviso response.  We look forward to answering any questions or concerns you may have.  Please feel free to call Michael Loehr, Public Health Emergency Preparedness Section Manager, at 206-263-8687 if you need further assistance.
Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff




  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

David Fleming, Director and Health Officer, Seattle-King County Department of


      Public Health (DPH)


Kathie Huus, Chief of Staff, DPH


Dorothy Teeter, Chief of Health Operations, DPH


Benjamin Leifer, Chief Administrative Officer, DPH


Connie Griffith, Chief Financial Officer, DPH


Jeff Duchin, MD, Prevention Division Chief, Communicable Disease Control, 
     Epidemiology & Immunization Section, DPH

Michael Loehr, Emergency Preparedness Section Manager, DPH
